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To the Chairperson 
and to the Heads of Delegation of the 
Administrative Council of the  
European Patent Organisation 
 

 
Open Letter on P E T I T I O N 

To the members of the Administrative Council of the EPO 
Request for an extraordinary adjustment of the salaries in July 2022 

 
 
Dear Mr Chairperson,  
dear Heads of Delegation, 
 
Inflation is at an all-time high in Europe. The trend stays worrying upwards, with no visible 
signs of a stabilization. In Europe, the macro-economic prognosis points to a long-term 
inflation and economic stagnation. Double digit inflation figures will become common. 
 
The Coordinated Organisations (COs) proposed in June 2022 an interim adjustment for their 
staff of +7% retroactive to 1 March 2022. The European Union (EU) will apply also an interim 
adjustment of +2.4% retroactively to 1 January 2022. 
 
EPO staff expects in these extraordinary economic circumstances that extraordinary 
measures are taken also by the EPO administration. 
 
Therefore, we call on you to take the 2120 signatures collected with this petition as a 
request to proceed with an extraordinary adjustment of the salaries in July 2022. 
 
The texts of the petitions can be found in the annexes. 

 
Yours sincerely,  
 

 
Thomas Czogalla 
Acting Chairperson SUEPO Central 
 
copy: President of the EPO, A. Campinos     
 
Attachments: Petition texts 










